Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Quest Corporation of America, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, February 24, 2015, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. Open House, 5:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.; Formal Presentation, 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: Calvary Temple of Praise, 2020 McCracken Road, Sanford, Florida 32771
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 431807-1-22-01.

Project Description: Goldsboro Community Gateway Improvements (formerly known as Sanford Amtrak Auto Train Gateway Improvements) Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study in Seminole County, Florida.

A second alternatives public meeting was held for this study on October 21, 2014. As a result of comments from that meeting, as well as from the general public, local officials and agencies, a preferred alternative has been selected and will be presented at the hearing. A court reporter will be present to record a formal transcript of the hearing. Study limits are bordered by Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard on the west; State Road (SR) 46 (First Street) on the north; Pecan Avenue on the east, and McCracken Road on the south. Attendees will be given a final opportunity to comment on the social, economic, and environmental impacts of the study. Study documents will be available for public review from February 3, 2015 through March 6, 2015 at the following locations: Westside Community Center, S. 919 Persimmon Avenue, Sanford, Florida 32771, 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Monday-Friday; Seminole County Library, North Branch, 150 N. Palmetto Avenue, Sanford, Florida 32771, 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Monday-Thursday and 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Friday and Saturday; and the FDOT District Five Office, 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, Florida 32720.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Eileen LaSeur, Public Involvement Coordinator, by phone: (407)883-8257 or by email: eileen.laseur@qcausa.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Eileen LaSeur (see information above.) Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Eileen LaSeur at the phone number above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mary McGehee, the FDOT Project Manager, (386)943-5603 or email: mary.mcgehee@dot.state.fl.us and/or Ben Faust, DRMP Consultant Project Manager, (407)896-0594 or by email: bfaust@drmp.com.
